FRANK D. LANTERMAN REGIONAL CENTER

Client Advisory Committee

August 14, 2017

MINUTES

PRESENT

Howard McBroom, Chair Johanna Chavez Danielle Dejean Thomas Fambro David LaDue Susy Marshall Vahan Nisanian Gregory Walczak

GUESTS

Arthur Corre

NOT PRESENT

Marilyn Franklin Ramona Warfield

STAFF

Lyndon Marshall Joe Perales Enrique Roman Helane Schultz

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. McBroom called the meeting to order at 4:35 P.M.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of June 12, 2017 were read by Ms. Danielle Dejean and approved by consensus.

NOMINATING CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR

Mr. Howard McBroom nominated himself to be chair of the CAC. Ms. Danielle Dejean nominated herself to be co-chair of the committee. There were no objections or other

nominations. Mr. Roman informed the Committee that the Committee's Chairperson would have to be confirmed by the President of the Board of Directors.

MINIMUM WAGE LETTER WRITING CAMPAIGN

Mr. Joe Perales from the KYRC asked the committee if they could write a letter to Senator Kevin De Leon regarding AB 279. He explained that service providers need rate adjustments in order to meet the minimum wage laws that have been enacted. AB 279 would allow this to happen.

At the end of the meeting, several committee members wrote letters and submitted them to Mr. Perales. The letters will be hand delivered to Mr. De Leon.

RESPITE SERVICE STANDARD

Mr. Roman reported that this year's trailer bill has done away with a cap on respite. A draft of the Respite standard has been given to committee members to review. Discussion followed.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will take place on September 11, 2017. This will be the annual community meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 P.M.

/gs